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 TOBACCO SETTLEMENT PERMANENT TRUST ACCOUNT 


ADMINISTRATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING


Wednesday, October 22, 2014
Minutes

The Tobacco Settlement Permanent Trust Account Administration Advisory Committee (AAC) met on Wednesday, October 22, 2014 at 10:00 a.m.
AAC Members present via conference call:
Betsy Briscoe, Jonny Hipp, Carolyn Konecny, Michael Nunez; Commissioner Darryl Primo; Judge Raul Ramirez; Keri Disney-Story; Judge Jerry Bearden
Department of State Health Services (DSHS) Staff Members Present:
Elaine McHard, Manager, Funds Coordination; Anne Stokey, Program Specialist, Funds Coordination 

Additional Participants present via conference call:
Donald Lee, Executive Director, Texas Conference of Urban Counties (CUC); Windy Johnson for Michael Vasquez, Texas Conference of Urban Counties; Dina Welsh with Texas EMS Trauma and Acute Care Foundation (TETAF); David Pearson, President/CEO, Texas Organization of Rural & Community Hospitals (TORCH)
Opening of Meeting and Roll Call

Ms. McHard introduced herself as the Manager of Funds Coordination and Management Branch, responsible for overseeing the Tobacco Settlement Distribution Program on behalf of DSHS.  Ms. McHard advised that Chairman King Hillier was unable to attend the meeting therefore Mr. Jonny Hipp would be standing in on his behalf.  Ms. McHard noted that the meeting was being held in accordance with the Open Meetings Act.  Meeting minutes would be taken as well as digitally recorded, and a summary provided to all AAC members and stakeholders.
Roll call was taken by Ms. McHard.  It was noted that Mr. King Hillier, Judge Mike Brown, and Mr. David Salsberry were not present for roll call.  A quorum of eight members was present for voting purposes.  
Mr. Greg Hudson, Hudson O’Leary, LLP, and Mr. Jim Allison, General Counsel for County Judges and Commissioners Association of Texas, were also not present.  Jonny Hipp called the meeting to order on behalf of Chairman Hillier.
Administrative Advisory Committee Member Updates
Mr. Hipp asked Ms. McHard to introduce any new members. One new member was recognized - Ms. Keri-Disney Story from Parkland Health and Hospital System, representing the political subdivision that, in the year preceding the appointment received the second largest annual distribution, replacing Mr. Ted Shaw.  Mr. Hipp asked Ms. Disney-Story if she would like a briefing on the Tobacco Reimbursement Program.  Ms. Disney declined citing her familiarity due to her participation in previous Administration Advisory Committee meetings.

Adoption of October 23, 2013 Meeting Minutes

Mr. Hipp requested a motion to approve the October 23, 2013 meeting minutes.  Motion was made by Michael Nunez and motion seconded by Judge Jerry Bearden.  Minutes were unanimously approved as written. 
2014 Distribution
Ms. McHard outlined the timeline for the 2014 Tobacco Settlement Distribution as follows: expenditure statements were sent to all eligible political subdivisions on December 31, 2013 with instructions to return completed statements by 5:00 p.m. March 31, 2014; DSHS certified to the Comptroller’s office the percentage of the annual distribution to be paid to each eligible political subdivision on April 9, 2014, and the Comptroller’s office distributed tobacco settlement proceeds on April 14, 2014.  All 2014 audits were conducted and completed by DSHS between July and August, 2014. 
A total of 303 political subdivisions were eligible for Tobacco Settlement proceeds, comprised of:  140 Hospital Districts, 161Counties, and 2 Cities.  Of these, 297 actually received tobacco settlement proceed payments in 2014, as 3 chose not to apply; Grapeland Hospital District, Texhoma Memorial Hospital District, and Kenedy County. Three (3) political subdivisions, Borden County, Briscoe County, and Loving County, reported “0” expenditures.
The net 2014 annual distribution amount was $50,000,000, with the largest distribution going to Harris County Hospital District at $10,983,628.43, and the smallest of $17.75 to Roberts County. 
Ms. McHard reviewed a letter from the Tobacco Settlement Permanent Trust Account Investment Advisory Committee, dated March 26, 2014 that was delivered to all political subdivisions along with their 2014 distribution.  The Investment Committee advised that, in an effort to rebuild the Trust resulting from the damage caused by the 2008 financial crisis, political subdivisions should continue to plan for no increase in annual distributions for the time being.
Commissioner Darryl Primo asked if Administration Committee members were allowed to attend the Investment Committee meeting scheduled on Friday, October 24, 2014.  Ms. McHard confirmed they were welcome to attend and offered to forward meeting information to those interested.
Review of 2014 Audits
Ms. McHard provided the committee with the results of the 2014 Tobacco Settlement statement audits, in accordance with the administrative rules requiring their annual review.
Thirty-two (32) political subdivisions were selected for audit based on the following criteria:

· Thirty (30) political subdivisions with 2013 expenditures exceeding their 2012 expenditures by $500,000 or more, and not audited in the previous year; 

· One (1) political subdivision with Inter-Governmental Transfer payments with no Indigent Care Affiliation Agreement on file with DSHS; and,

· One (1) political subdivision applying for tobacco settlement proceeds for the first time
The audits resulted in four (4) of thirty-two (32) selected political subdivisions having been informed of overpayment.  Those impacted are in agreement with the audit results.  These funds will be recouped during the next distribution in 2015. Ms. McHard referred members to the 2014 Tobacco Settlement Distribution Audit Findings, and 2014 Audit Recoupment Summary handouts, located in their meeting packets for further detail regarding audits.

Mr. Hipp asked Ms. McHard to describe the work we do to notify political subdivisions of their audit selection, and how their audit findings are communicated. Ms. Stokey provided a brief overview of the audit process, which is a collaborative effort allowing the political subdivision opportunity to explain any discrepancies.  Overpayments are communicated to the political subdivision verbally and in writing, along with the instructions for recoupment.  No other questions or comments were posed by the committee regarding 2014 audits.
Ms. McHard provided some background on the Upper Payment Limit (UPL) program as it relates to uncompensated care (UC), which is reported as an Inter-governmental Transfer (IGT) Payment on the tobacco expenditure statement. She advised that the UPL program was recently replaced as a component of the Medicaid 1115 Demonstration Waiver program, which has resulted in some confusion for reporting purposes.  Ms. McHard requested the committee’s input on providing better guidance so that the new UC/UPL program is accurately represented on the expenditure statement.  Discussion ensued between the committee members regarding possible amendments to the expenditure statement, and it was agreed that further discussion would be tabled pending additional research for presentation to the committee at a later date.

Annual Meeting Schedule

Ms. McHard suggested options for the next annual Administration Advisory Committee (AAC) meeting; One suggestion was Wednesday, October 21, 2015, and the other to schedule during the same week as the Investment Advisory Committee (IAC) meeting.  Based on prior scheduled IAC meetings, their next meeting could be Friday, October 23, 2015.  Committee discussed and agreed that the next AAC meeting be tentatively scheduled for Thursday, October 22nd in the afternoon to coincide with the tentative IAC meeting.  Ms. McHard further advised that we will liaise with our IAC contact at the Texas Comptroller’s office to coordinate the next meeting date and time.
Adjourn

Mr. Hipp asked for motion to adjourn; motion made by Darryl Primo and committee members concurred to adjourn the meeting at 10:52 a.m.
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